
From: Stacy B. Chaney
To: David M. Efland; Elaine McCloskey; Stephen Tackett
Cc: Jerrel Blankenship
Subject: question about Merrick Parkway
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 10:05:47 AM
Attachments: Merrick from prelim to infrastruture plan.pdf

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

How did we go from Merrick Parkway being 165' to now 106.75' away?

mailto:sbchaney@gmail.com
mailto:defland@delawareohio.net
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net
mailto:stackett@delawareohio.net
mailto:jfblankenship@gmail.com
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From: jftello@aim.com
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: Planning commission meeting August 17
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 2:10:16 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Dear Planning Commission

As mentioned on the staff report for this meeting, "This is a large, complex development, perhaps the
most complex mixed-use development ever in the City of Delaware" and for sure, the staff and the
commission are working hard to find a common solution that benefits the City and the Developer. But
also, please listen the recommendations from the residents.

On the motion summary of the planning commission on December 15, 2021. the staff recommended
enhanced mounding and screening on the north side of Merrick Parkway for Sub Areas F and G.
However, I don't see any mounding on the overall Final development plan proposed by Addison on the
meeting on August 17, 2022. Why do the proposal change? 

As owner of my property locate on the Sub Area F, I'm concern that the developer is not accepting the
recommendations from the Planning commission and change the plan for his own benefit.

I'm asking the planning commission to reinstate the decision to put mounding wall along the north side or
Merrick Parkway as it was the decision on December 15. 

Regards,

Javier Tello
210 Pinecrest Dr, Delaware OH

mailto:jftello@aim.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net












From: Linsey Griffith
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: For Planning Commission 8/17 public comment
Date: Sunday, August 14, 2022 9:44:13 AM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Our Dedicated Planning Commission;

After 3 months of community concern, outcry, and public petitions; the plans that Addison
submitted and the City passed in February indicated it Merrick would  be 165’ away from the
property line of existing homes. This was close- but an improved buffer over the initial
proposal. The plans filed this month have it only 107’ away. It has moved 58’ feet closer.
There is no justification for this move offered other than developer preference and ease.  

The distance between existing properties and Merrick needs to be increased. It should be no
less than 200' from the adjacent property boundary to the southern edge of the right-of-way.
This was petitioned for and reasons for it given to our City government repeatedly. As
representatives of our community; your priority has to be ensuring the safety and well-being of
our tax paying citizens. The planning commission’s mission is to ensure respectful, legal,
ethical, and appropriate  development of our community resources. An infill property
development is always challenging: but the developer knew from the jump that the community
is concerned about the Merrick Artery placement. So much so that they VERY PUBLICLY
promised in public statements and official filings that it would not encroach on current
residential properties. 

You must require the applicant to respect existing homeowners by increasing the buffer
between Merrick and Executive Blvd homes. 

Sincerely,
Linsey Griffith 
419 Taylor Ave, Delaware, OH 43015

-- 
Linsey Griffith CD(DONA), CLC, HBCE, LCCE, SBCPE, PE. 

937-205-3301

mailto:linsey.griffith@gmail.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net


From: Anne Sokolsky
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: For Planning Commission on 8/17 Public Comment
Date: Sunday, August 14, 2022 10:55:26 AM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Dear City Leaders, Mayor, and City Manager,

I am very disappointed to learn from my neighbors in Shelbourne Forest that despite our
numerous letters, petitions, and attendance at various city planning meetings this past
year, Addison Properties is showing little concern for our requests and you as the
government body that is supposed to represent us is showing little respect for our wishes
and our time.

The minimum distance between existing properties and Merrick Parkway needs to be
increased. It should be no less than 200' from the adjacent property boundary to the
southern edge of the right-of-way. This was petitioned for and reasons for it given to our
City government repeatedly. You must require the applicant to respect existing
homeowners, your neighbors and fellow residents of Delaware, Ohio.

We all work. We are taking time out of our precious work lives to defend our property
rights as homeowners. It is your job to protect the rights of current homeowners, not the
wishes of a developer, who is destroying what little is left of green space in Delaware
and who is destroying the value of current property owners' homes. Someone is making
a profit from this. It is not the residents of Shelbourne Forest.

I can guarantee that in the next local election the person representing my ward as well as
the mayor will not be getting my vote because you are not representing my interests as a
homeowner. 

Other cities hold developers more accountable for their actions and have a higher bar by
which developers can enter a community. I do not understand why you are not doing the
same. 

Sincerely,
Anne Sokolsky
800 Executive Boulevard
Delaware, OH 43015

mailto:asokolsky634@gmail.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net
































































From: Julia Foster
To: Elaine McCloskey; Stacy B. Chaney
Subject: For Planning Commission 8/17 public comment
Date: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 3:02:54 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

The distance between existing properties and Merrick Parkway needs to be increased. It 
should be no less than 200' from the adjacent property boundary to the southern edge of 
the right-of-way. This was petitioned for and reasons for it given to our City government 
repeatedly. You must require the applicant to respect existing homeowners, your neighbors 
and fellow residents of Delaware, Ohio.

I do not live in the affected development but I support the concerns of those who do.
Sincerely,
Julia Foster
34 Willow Brook Way

mailto:juliafoster10@gmail.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net
mailto:sbchaney@gmail.com


From: Nora Hiland
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: Subject: For Planning Commission 8/17 public comment
Date: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 4:30:19 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

The minimum distance between existing properties and Merrick Parkway needs to
be increased. It should be no less than 200' from the adjacent property boundary
to the southern edge of the right-of-way. This was petitioned for and reasons for it
given to our City government repeatedly. You must require the applicant to
respect existing homeowners, your neighbors and fellow residents of Delaware,
Ohio.
Sincerely,
Nora Hiland
799 Executive Blvd.

Sent from Nora's iPad

mailto:norahiland@gmail.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net


From: Carrie Tackett
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: Subject: For Planning Commission 8/17 public comment
Date: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 8:48:16 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 
Subject: For Planning Commission 8/17 public comment
The distance between existing properties and Merrick Parkway needs to be increased. It
should be no less than 200' from the adjacent property boundary to the southern edge of the
right-of-way. This was petitioned for and reasons for it given to our City government
repeatedly. You must require the applicant to respect existing homeowners, your neighbors
and fellow residents of Delaware, Ohio.

Sincerely,
Jeremy and Carrie Tackett
829 Executive Blvd.
Delaware, OH 43015

mailto:fuchsialeoparddew@yahoo.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net
https://us-east-2.protection.sophos.com/?d=microsoft.com&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9nby5taWNyb3NvZnQuY29tL2Z3bGluay8_TGlua0lkPTU1MDk4Ng==&i=NWVhMWMzMzQ4Mzk4MzkwZGJlZDJhNTky&t=V3ZESFVPS1lFQWR0SXpPT3MzczJIOVVrU1c3cjhqejRSeEMrTEhBRTNCQT0=&h=11aa59db022a488eab87b2270cec2949


From: Tony Bonofiglio
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: For Planning Commission 8/17/2022 public comment
Date: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 10:58:25 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

To the Planning Commission:
 
The minimum distance between existing properties south of Merrick Parkway needs
to be increased.  It should be no less than 200' from the adjacent property boundary
to the southern edge of the right-of-way.  This was petitioned for and reasons for it
given to our City government repeatedly.  The prior reserve areas have been scaled
back by 20% - 30% once again removing precious natural habitats.   
 
The planning commission, city staff, council, city manager and the Mayor continue to
look the other way and ignore the concerns of residents of Hayes Colony, Shelbourne
Forest, Oakdale and Oakhurst.  The residents of these neighborhoods have been
treated as an afterthought and a nuisance by all in local government.
 
Sincerely,
 
Tony Bonofiglio
321 Kensington Dr.
Delaware, OH  43015

mailto:tony.bonofiglio@gmail.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net


From: Juliana Riggs
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: Planning commission meeting regarding the Addison Development
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 12:07:05 AM

﻿We are residents of Shelbourne Forest and have lived on Executive Blvd for 15 years. Our children have grown up
with beautiful woods behind our home. We always knew that development would come but never imagined a busy 4
lane road directly behind our home. We are concerned about Addison’s new plan being brought to planning
commission on Wedmead at August 17, 2022.  I was under the impression that a plan had been agreed upon earlier
this year but now see that the distance between our home and the road is shrinking, even more trees are coming
down and the creek will be paved over. All of the things that have concerned this neighborhood are being ignored
and the compromised plan from earlier this year was thrown out. What was the point of all the preliminary meetings
and hearings if we are starting all over again? This is very frustrating and definitely has the feel of deceit. I know the
city has great plans for this road, but let’s create something beautiful that is respectful of the land and the current
residents of Delaware. Your concern for the residents of Executive Blvd is greatly appreciated.

Thanks,

Juliana and Dale Riggs
919 Executive Blvd
Delaware, Ohio 43015

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:riggs.47@icloud.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net


From: Lisa V Early
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: Planning Commission meeting 8/17 public comment
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 9:33:10 AM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

The minimum distance between existing properties and Merrick Parkway needs to be increased. It should be
no less than 200' from the adjacent property boundary to the southern edge of the right-of-way. This was
petitioned for and reasons for it given to our City government repeatedly. You must require the applicant to
respect existing homeowners, your neighbors and fellow residents of Delaware, Ohio.
Sincerely,
Scott and Lisa Early

mailto:lmve63@gmail.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net


From: Stacy B. Chaney
To: stacy simpson
Cc: Elaine McCloskey; David M. Efland
Subject: Re: request to display slides Wed night at Planning
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 10:46:32 AM
Attachments: 2022-08 thoroughfare plan.pdf

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Thank you.
Due to work obligations and getting my children ready to start school, I didn't have much time
to work on this and so just have the one image.

On Mon, Aug 15, 2022 at 7:31 PM stacy simpson <stacy_simpson1976@yahoo.com> wrote:
Hi Stacy,
I wanted to follow up on this and let you know that if you can limit the slides or illustrations
to 3-4 and provide these in a 3-4 page PDF as soon as possible to everyone in copy for
review (no later than 12PM on Wednesday), that we should be able to pull these up during
the public comment portion of the case being heard on Wednesday.

To provide some guidance, my only ask that the slides be illustrative in nature to visually
support your spoken points and that the slides should not be long runs of text or bullet
pointed statements or questions.

I suggest you circle/outline/cloud and color code any specific areas you plan to speak to in
order to assist you with specific references and to help those viewing the presentation to
follow along easily.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Regards,
Stacy

Sent from my iPhone

> On Aug 14, 2022, at 15:19, stacy simpson <stacy_simpson1976@yahoo.com> wrote:
> 
> ﻿Hi Stacy,
> I hope you are having a great weekend. I’ve forwarded this request to planning staff to
confirm we are able to accommodate your request. While I personally have no issue with
this, I want to be sure we are able to allow this from a procedural standpoint and ensure we
can make it happen from a technical standpoint. I don’t see this being an issue and just want
to confirm before I give a ‘thumbs-up’.
> 
> As soon as I have confirmation from staff, I’ll reach back out to let you know and advise
on any content, format, and submittal timeline requirements from staff or the clerk.
> 
> Regards,
> Stacy
> 
> Sent from my iPhone

mailto:sbchaney@gmail.com
mailto:stacy_simpson1976@yahoo.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net
mailto:defland@delawareohio.net
mailto:stacy_simpson1976@yahoo.com
mailto:stacy_simpson1976@yahoo.com







> 
>> On Aug 14, 2022, at 10:10, Stacy Chaney-Blankenship <sbchaney@gmail.com> wrote:
>> 
>> ﻿Chairman Simpson,
>> Thank you for your service on the Planning Commission.
>> 
>> I would like to use 3-4 PowerPoint slides as visual aids during my public comment on
Wednesday night. I think this will help everyone visualize what I’m describing. Would that
be ok with you?
>> 
>> I understand that there is still an expectation to keep my comments to 3 mins, and that
shouldn’t be a problem.
>> 
>> Thank you,
>> Stacy Chaney-Blankenship

mailto:sbchaney@gmail.com








From: Heather Bulwinkle
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: Addison Development Plan
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 12:51:10 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Ms. McCloskey,

August 17, 2022

Dear City Council Planning Commission,

I cannot state enough how upsetting it is to see a developer plan to build a major roadway
right behind people's homes, and not see enough push-back from the city. As a neighborhood,
we have asked for at least a two-hundred foot distance between the back of our properties to
the planned roadway. Instead, according to the plans we have had access to, it is much less.
This is if one can even gleen a correct number from the plans. Why does one plan seem to
measure to the middle of the road? Why in the world is Addison allowed to plan to place a
major road closer to existing properties?

Then there are the other issues regarding pollution (air, land, noise, light, etc.), lower property
values, and the dismissal of the tearing down of an established forest and what this will do to
the land and animals. The past few evenings we have seen an owl perching on the trees. Does
it live in that forest? Has an environmental study been done? What about the watershed?
How will pollution affect that? Why is a developer allowed to change things forever?

Please, act to support the existing citizens of this city & not a developer clearly not caring
about any of these issues (and others). We have signed petitions, sent letters, attended
meetings, and asked important questions. It certainly feels it is all for naught. I cannot tell you
how disgusted and disappointed I am. The thought that a developer is allowed to do all this
damage and walk away, while receiving a TIF, is mind-blowing and heart-wrenching.

Thank you very much,
Heather Bulwinkle
985 Executive Boulevard
Delaware, Ohio 43015

mailto:Bulwinkle44@hotmail.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net


From: Jennifer Jenkins
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: Addison Plans
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 2:49:09 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Planning Commission,

Please do not allow Addison to further reduce the trees and green space in this plan. 

It is discouraging watching the city  accommodate developers at the expense of our natural
resources and with disregard to existing citizens concerns.

Also, this proposed development will be greatly impacted by ODOT's decisions with the
Route 23 Connect Study. This infrastructure plan should not be approved until ODOT weighs
in.

Disappointed in Delaware,

Jennifer Jenkins
544 Rutherford Ave.

mailto:jlphillips83@hotmail.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net


From: Kendra Rausch
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: For Planning Commission 8/17 public comment. Merrick Parkway
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 2:57:45 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

﻿
Dear City Council,
﻿
The minimum distance between existing properties and Merrick Parkway needs to be
increased. It should be no less than 200' from the adjacent property boundary to the southern
edge of the right-of-way. This was petitioned for and reasons for it given to our City
government repeatedly.

However, not only has Addison not increased the distance but they have decreased it. Further
disrespecting current homeowners/ citizens and encroaching on the peace of the families that
live adjacent to where the parkway is proposed. A reduction in the reserve area is not what
was needed. An increase is what was. 
Having the road starting at 23 come up and then start curving to the right, similar to how
Pinecrest is built, would provide more space for tree reserve and visual and sound reduction. A
decrease from Reserve Area 1: 4.6 acres to 3.68 acres and from Reserve Area 2: 2.2 acres to
1.53 acres (which is a huge loss in Reserve Area 2 considering how little the reserve area was
in the first place) is inappropriate and verging on offensive since Addison knew of the
concerns we had.
It is the citizens and city councils job to protect the quality of their community. It should be
our shared goal that any development is an improvement for Delaware and does not diminish
the livability of the developments neighbors and current residents. So far in the instance of the
Addison development we are coming up short and not succeeding in accomplishing that. I ask
that city council make the distance between Merrick Parkway and adjacent properties a
priority and institute a distance requirement that protects the livability and peace of current
homeowners.
Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,
Kendra Clendineng
186 Pinecrest Dr Delaware, OH 43015

mailto:krausch27@yahoo.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net


From: Stefanie Vogley-Hauck
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: Public Comment for PC tonight
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 3:00:30 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Stefanie Hauck 
99 Camden Ln, Delaware, OH 43015
740 972 1680

I am writing to voice concerns o er tge setback change for Addison Farms from 165 feet to
107 feet near the proposed Merrick Blvd, effectively destroying more mature trees causing
ecological degradation. Several species of bats are at risk because wooded areas are their
prime nesting areas in the summer. the endangered Indiana Bat is at risk especially. Before
more trees are slated for removal, I ask for a independent bat survey to be done while they are
nesting and not in the winter prior to any further removal of trees. 

The other concern is the noise and other safety issues the road will cause for the existing
subdivision to the south. 

There really is no good reason to remove more mature trees which enhance property values,
cool the environment and provide habitat for a variety of species. 

Stefanie Hauck 

Submitted at 2:59 pm Aug 17. 

mailto:stefanie.hauck@gmail.com
mailto:EMcCloskey@delawareohio.net
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